

REVISION FOR THE 2nd MIDDLE TERM TEST ENGLISH 7

I. THEORY: Unit 7 + 8 + 9

1. **Phonetics:** - Sounds: /e/ and /ei/
- Sounds: /t/, /d/ and /id/
- Word stress (two syllables)
2. **Vocabulary:** - Words to talk about Means of transport and Road signs.
- Words to talk about types of films
- ~ed and ~ing adjectives.
- Words to talk about Types of festivals and Festival activities
3. **Grammar:** - It indicating distance
- Used to + V
- Connectors: although, despite/in spite of, however, nevertheless
- H/Wh-question s: review
- Adverbial phrases

II. EXERCISES

Ex1. Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the others.

- | | | | |
|------------------------|-----------------------|--------------------|----------------------|
| 1. A. <u>came</u> | B. <u>lake</u> | C. <u>station</u> | D. <u>start</u> |
| 2. A. <u>safety</u> | B. <u>chat</u> | C. <u>taste</u> | D. <u>waste</u> |
| 3. A. <u>hey</u> | B. <u>honey</u> | C. <u>obey</u> | D. <u>grey</u> |
| 4. A. <u>vehicle</u> | B. <u>mention</u> | C. <u>enter</u> | D. <u>helicopter</u> |
| 5. A. <u>way</u> | B. <u>station</u> | C. <u>pavement</u> | D. <u>traffic</u> |
| 6. A. <u>bored</u> | B. <u>amazed</u> | C. <u>excited</u> | D. <u>enjoyed</u> |
| 7. A. <u>loved</u> | B. <u>liked</u> | C. <u>wished</u> | D. <u>gripped</u> |
| 8. A. <u>needed</u> | B. <u>shocked</u> | C. <u>wanted</u> | D. <u>included</u> |
| 9. A. <u>terrified</u> | B. <u>entertained</u> | C. <u>produced</u> | D. <u>engaged</u> |
| 10. A. <u>stayed</u> | B. <u>washed</u> | C. <u>filled</u> | D. <u>annoyed</u> |

Ex2: Choose the word whose main stressed syllable is placed differently from that of the other in each group.

- | | | | |
|---------------|------------|------------|------------|
| 1. A. enough | B. affect | C. narrow | D. require |
| 2. A. manner | B. tourist | C. machine | D. action |
| 3. A. traffic | B. agree | C. noisy | D. student |
| 4. A. suggest | B. rely | C. compare | D. empty |
| 5. A. station | B. healthy | C. safety | D. alone |

Ex3. Choose and circle the best answer.

1. I have never felt as _____ as I did when I watched that horror film.
A. terrify B. terrified C. terrifying D. terrible
2. _____ careful preparation, we have a lot of difficulties in making a new film.
A. Although B. However C. In spite D. Despite
3. We didn't find it funny _____ it was a comedy.

- A. in spite of B. despite C. although D. but
4. All of us have to obey _____ strictly.
A. traffic rules B. traffic C. traffic jam D. regular
5. The film has a silly plot. _____, many people enjoyed it.
A. despite B. Moreover C. Because D. Nevertheless
6. People didn't _____ produce as much rubbish as we do now.
A. use to B. used to C. used to not D. use not to
7. Drivers have to _____ their seatbelt whenever they drive.
A. put B. tie C. fasten D. put on
8. When there is a traffic jam, it _____ me a very long time to go home.
A. costs B. takes C. lasts D. spends
9. Tet is a high time for all people to clean and _____ their houses.
A. go out B. decorate C. enjoy D. prepare
10. - "_____ are you going to Phu Yen?" - "To attend Hoi Mua Festival."
A. How B. What C. When D. Why
11. Does your bike ever _____ down on the way to school?
A. break B. take C. do D. turn
12. The play was so boring _____, Ann saw it from beginning to end.
A. Therefore B. Despite C. However D. Although
13. Turkey is one of the _____ foods at Thanksgiving in the US.
A. Easter B. serious C. culture D. traditional
14. In Hanoi, during rush hour, some road users ride their motorbikes on the _____.
A. driving license B. lane C. pavement D. seat belt
15. After she graduates, she _____ a job.
A. will get B. got C. had got D. get
16. British farmers celebrated the end of the _____ with a big meal to give thanks to God.
A. cranberry B. chaos C. highlight D. harvest
17. You _____ cross the street when the light is red.
A. mustn't B. don't have to C. can D. should
18. We used to _____ there when I as a child
A. lived B. live C. living D. lives
19. That vampire film was extremely _____. I had my eyes closed half on the time!
A. hilarious B. moving C. gripping D. scary
20. What _____ of film is the Matrix? - "Science fiction".
A. ranking B. plot C. kind D. review
21. I felt _____ when she informed me the result of the examination.
A. amaze B. amazing C. amazes D. amazed
22. I am _____ with this _____ work.
A. bored/ boring B. bore/ boring C. boring/ bored D. bored/ bore

23. _____ spending a lot of money on the film, it wasn't a big success.
 A. However B. Nevertheless C. In spite of D. Although
24. - "_____?" - "It only takes me 5 minutes to walk there."
 A. How often do you go to school? B. What time do you go to school?
 C. How far is it from your house to school? D. Do you go to school on foot?
25. - "Do you like seeing a film?" - "_____"
 A. No, I don't like it at all. B. What film shall we see?
 C. Who is in it? D. I'm sorry, I can't.

Ex3. Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word(s) that complete each of the following sentences.

1. There is about 2 km from my school to the post office.
 A B C D
2. I have not been well since I return home.
 A B C D
3. There are many action scenes in this film, so he finds it so gripped and attracting.
 A B C D
4. Despite of the heavy traffic, she still went to the film company in time yesterday..
 A B C D
5. He didn't used to be a doctor, he used to be a manager of a computer company
 A B C D
6. Although she was ill, but she wasn't absent from school yesterday.
 A B C D
7. He has sold motorbikes since four years
 A B C D

Ex4. Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the questions.

1. Johnny English is a hilarious film, I laugh from the beginning to the end.
 A. great B. moving C. funny D. boring

Ex5. Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word or phrase that is OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined part in each of the questions.

2. The road sign over there says that you mustn't park here. It's illegal.
 A. not allowed B. legal C. prohibited D. forbidden

Ex6. Choose the correct answer A, B, C or D to fill each blank in the following passage.

There are (1) _____ types of films: comedy, romance, science fiction, romance, documentary, horror, action, etc. In those kinds, my favorite one is romantic, such (2) _____. Titanic, The Notebook, Notting Hill, etc. They give us a meaningful lesson about life and love. Sometimes they are moving and make me (3) _____ a lot. I am also keen (4) _____ documentaries. They give me such an interesting (5) _____.

1. A. few B. a few C. one D. various

- | | | | |
|-------------|--------------|---------|----------|
| 2. A. as | B. example | C. for | D. on |
| 3. A. laugh | B. smile | C. cry | D. bore |
| 4. A. in | B. on | C. with | D. about |
| 5. A. games | B. knowledge | C. song | D. meal |

Ex7. Read the passage and choose the correct answer to each question:

Every year, thousands of people come to Edinburgh, the capital city of Scotland, to be part of the Edinburgh Festival. For three weeks every August and September the city is filled with actors and artists from all over the world. They come to Edinburgh for the biggest arts festival in Britain. During this time, the streets of the city are alive with music and dance from early in the morning until late at night. You can even see artists painting pictures on the streets.

Tens of thousands of tourists come to the festival to see new films and plays and to hear music played by famous musicians. This year, you can see over five hundred performances with actors from more than forty countries.

The tickets for these performances are quite cheap, and it is usually easier to see your favourite star in Edinburgh than it is in London. So come to Edinburgh next summer!

Questions:

- How many people come to attend the Edinburgh Festival every year?
A. Thousand people B. Thousands of people C. Some people D. Few people
- How long does the Edinburgh Festival last?
A. Two months B. Three months
C. Three weeks D. For 3 weeks every August and September
- What can you even see artists doing on the streets?
A. Playing the guitar on the streets B. Singing songs on the streets
C. Painting pictures on the streets D. Dancing on the streets
- How many performances can people see this year?
A. Tens of thousands B. Thousands C. Some people D. Over five hundreds
- How much are the tickets for these performances?
A. Very cheap B. Very expensive C. Not cheap D. Not quite expensive

Ex 8. Rewrite these sentences using the clues below:

- We/ used/ school/ on/ foot.
.....
- about / 30km/ my town/ Ha Long Bay/.
.....
- My family/ used/ go / holiday / seaside / summer/.
.....
- How/ long / it / take/ you/ Ha Noi / Sa Pa/?
.....
- There / used / be / a factory / town centre / but/ it / move/ the/ suburbs/.
.....

6. You/ must / learn / about / road safety/ before/ riding/ your/ bike/ road/.

Ex 9. Rewrite the sentences without changing their meanings.

Eg: I couldn't sleep. I was very tired.

Despite I couldn't sleep despite being very tired.

1. They have very little money. They are happy.

-> In spite of

2. My foot was injured. I managed to walk to the nearest village.

-> Although

3. I enjoyed the film. The story was silly.

-> In spite of

4. The distance from my house to school is about 500 metres.

-> It

5. My father went to work by car some years ago, but now he goes by bus. (used to)

->

6. He had a stomachache. He didn't wash his hands. (so)

->

SAMPLE TEST

A/ PHONETICS

Choose the best option (A, B, C or D) to indicate the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from that of others. Write your answers on your answer sheet.

1. A. arrange B. game C. make D. skate
2. A. future B. return C. picture D. culture
3. A. tradition B. attraction C. question D. national

B/ VOCABULARY AND GRAMMAR

Choose the best option(A, B, C or D) to complete the sentences. Write your answers on your answer sheet.

4. Dong Ho paintings are made on _____ paper with beautiful _____ colours.
A. tradition – nature B. traditional - natural
C. traditional - nature D. tradition - natural
5. I never watch ballet, and my sister doesn't, _____.
A. too B. so C. either D. neither
6. Classical music is not _____ as pop music.
A. as exciting B. excited C. exciting D. more excited
7. In Viet Nam, spring rolls are served _____ at a family gathering or anniversary dinner.
A. most B. almost C. mostly D. most of
8. Cakes in Viet Nam are made _____ butter, eggs, and flour.
A. in B. from C. of D. on
9. _____ water should I put into the glass?
A .How B. How much C. How many D. What
10. There is _____ tofu, but there aren't _____ sandwiches.
A. some - some B. any - any C. some - any D. any - some
11. I've already done my homework, _____ I am going to watch TV.
A. so B. because C. but D. although
12. We can make postcards and sell them to _____ money to help the homeless.
A. rise B. get C. raise D. own
13. Nowadays, young people spend most of their time _____ computer games.
A. playing „B. to play C. played D. play

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the most suitable response to complete each of the following exchanges.

- 14: “ _____ ?” – “I didn't wear warm clothes yesterday, so I have a flu.”
A. Do I need to bring warm coats? B. What's the matter with you?
C. What was the weather like? D. Shall we buy some warm clothes?
- 15: A: “What is there to drink?” - B: ‘ _____ ’
A. There is some meat in the fridge. B. There is some milk and orange juice in the fridge
C. There is nothing to eat in the fridge. D. There is an apple in the fridge.

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word or phrase that is **CLOSEST** in meaning to the **underlined part** in each of the questions.

16. A water puppet show is so **special** and fantastic.

- A. beautiful B. unique C. ugly D. present

17. Lan's brother is a **cook**, working at the Metropolitan Restaurant.

- A. cooker B. cooking C. chief D. chef

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word or phrase that is **OPPOSITE** in meaning to the **underlined part** in each of the questions.

18. The puppet shows present **rural** themes of Vietnamese villages.

- A. country B. city C. urban D. province

19. Why does Lisa feel **nervous**?

- A. interested B. excited C. calm D. different

Choose the best option (A, B, C or D) to indicate the mistake that needs correcting in each sentence.

Write your answers on your answer sheet.

20. **Her** parents **are** not interested **in** rock music and she **is**, either.

- A B C D

21. Peter **didn't meet** Jane since they **graduated from** university two years **ago**.

- A B C D

22. Khue Van Pavilion is **regarded by** the **symbol of** Ha Noi.

- A B C D

C/ READING

Choose the correct answer A, B, C. or D to fill each blank in the passage.

I have a very interesting and (23)_____ hobby. I make short video clips with my digital camera. It was my birthday (24)_____ from my parents last year. Since then, I have made three short films. It's great fun! I started asking my friends and relatives to take part (25)_____ in the films. I have tried to write the story for my video clips. When I have finished the script, I make copies for the "actors". Each scene is small and they can look at the words just (26)_____ we start filming. We film at the weekend in my neighborhood, so no one has to travel far. (27)_____ the video clip is finished, I invite all the "actors" and we watch the film at my house.

23. A. enjoyable B. enjoyed C. enjoying D. enjoy
24. A. show B. present C. play D. film
25. A. with B. on C. at D. in
26. A. until B. after C. only D. by
27. A. When B. Why C. What D. How

Read and Choose the correct answer A, B, C. or D for the questions.

The Old Man and the Sea is a short novel written by the American author Ernest Hemingway in 1951 in Bimini, Bahamas, and published in 1952. It was the last major work of fiction by Hemingway that was published during his lifetime. One of his most famous works, it tells the story of Santiago, an aging Cuban fisherman who struggles with a giant marlin far out in the Gulf Stream off the coast of Florida.

In 1953, *The Old Man and the Sea* was awarded the Pulitzer Prize for Fiction, and it was cited by the Nobel Committee as contributing to their awarding of the Nobel Prize in Literature to Hemingway in 1954.

28. Where was Ernest Hemingway from?

- A. Florida B. Santiago C. Bahamas D. England

29. When was *The Old Man and the Sea* published?

- A. 1951 B. 1952 C. 1953 D. 1954

30. What genre does *The Old Man and the Sea* belong to?

- A. fiction B. fairy tale C. humour D. fable

31. What is the content of *The Old Man and the Sea*?

- A. the story of Santiago B. the story of Alice C. the story of Hemingway D. the story of Nobel

32. When did Hemingway win the Nobel Prize in Literature?

- A. 1952 B. 1953 C. 1954 D. 1955

D/ WRITING

Write the second sentence beginning with given words so that it has the same meaning to the first one. Write your answers on your answer sheet.

33. The last time she met me was 5 months ago.

→ She hasn't _____.

34. People use computers all over the world.

→ Computers _____.

35. This dress is not the same as the one Sandy wore at the party last week. (different)

→ This dress _____.

36. It's a good idea to rent a bike or motorbike to travel around the city.

→ You should _____.